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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

November 15, 2023  

The Caldwell Police Department’s Special Weapons and Tactics (SWAT) Team was deployed 

tonight after investigators located a man wanted in connection with an armed aggravated assault 

that occurred on the evening of November 3 at the Blue Eye Night Club in Caldwell.  

 

The team was able to peacefully arrest 36-year-old Sergio Herrera at 7:30 p.m. in the 500 block 

of E. Ustick Road without force or incident. Herrera is facing charges of aggravated assault from 

the November 3 incident.  

 

We would like to thank the Nampa Police Department for their assistance with this operation 

tonight.  

 

“Our brave men and women continue to exemplify the professionalism and relentless pursuit of 

justice that our community deserves. I am proud of their collaboration tonight which was crucial 

in the success of Mr. Herrera’s capture,” said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 

 

The investigation is ongoing and anyone with knowledge is encouraged to call 208-343-COPS or 

non-emergency dispatch at 208-454-7531. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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